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THE INTER-AMERICAN COMMITTEE ON TOURISM (CITUR)


Permanent Mission of Mexico



             OEA400 

Exp 5.13.0


The Permanent Mission of Mexico presents its compliments to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development (SEDI) -Department of Economic Development- of the Organization of American States (OAS) and has the honor to refer to the Inter-American Committee on Tourism (CITUR), of which Mexico currently holds the Presidency pro tempore.

In this regard, the Permanent Mission is pleased to refer to its Note OEA301 of February 4, 2021 regarding the interest of the Secretariat of Tourism (SECTUR) in convening an extraordinary follow-up meeting focused on the issue of travel sanitary protocols in the region. In this regard, and due to force majeure, SECTUR kindly requests the Secretariat to send the membership a new convocation for March 26, 2021 and to include the World Tourism Organization (UNWTO), the International Association of Air Transport (IATA), as well as to the Pan American Health Organization (PAHO), entities that have expressed their support and commitment to the objectives set by CITUR and their interest in participating in said session.

The Permanent Mission of Mexico takes this opportunity to reiterate to the Executive Secretariat for Integral Development - Department of Economic Development-, the assurances of its most attentive and distinguished consideration.



								Washington, D.C., February 11, 2021




To
Executive Secretariat for Integral Development
Organization of American States
Washington, D.C.
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